TOWN OF STANFORD
CONSERVATION ADVISORY COMMISSION

Town Hall

26 Town Hall Road

P.O. Box 436

Stanfordville, N. Y. 12581

FINAL MINUTES

February 15, 2012


The Conservation Advisory Commission convened their monthly meeting at the Town Hall on February 15, 2012.  The meeting was called to order at 6:09 pm by Chairperson, Lisa Kilmer.

Members present: Lisa Kilmer; Mike Picinelli, Charles Shaw, John Kemmerer, Joseph Norton (Liaison to the Town Board)
Member absent:  Brenda Lynch and Barry Haydasz

Minutes approved:  January 2012 – Motion by Charles Shaw, seconded by Lisa Kilmer – All in favor

Blue Bird Box Project:


Lisa will get the additional boxes to Mike and they are to be put in place.

Whitlock Preserve:


No report available.

Stanford Wildlife Preserve:


No report available

Vacancies:


With one vacancy available, Mike Picinelli made a motion to accept the application of Sonia Barrenger to fill this position, seconded by John Kemmerer – all in favor, this recommendation will be forwarded to the Town Board for their decision.
New Business
Master Plan Review:  Mr. Hanlen will be submitting the updates to the Master Plan to the Town Board at the February 22, 2012 meeting. (Special Meeting) Lisa Kilmer will be attending.  There are some questions as to the Industrial/Farming sectioning and what it will entail and the locations, what this will mean to the town.  Lisa Kilmer will write a letter to the Town to request copies of this Master Plan with a copy to Carol.  The quick overview that was done by members of the Board was good, but they wanted time to review it totally. 

Petitions regarding ATV’s:  This probably won’t come to the CAC, unless the Town decides to enact the law concerning ATV’s. The process has stopped for the time being, there have been one or two meetings, but nothing recent.

Darling / Kading Mine Application:  Lisa spoke with Ed regarding a time to walk the property; he was not at all conducive in allowing this at this time.  He stated that he wanted a time when everyone could get together at one time and he would have Mr. Budnick available to assist in answering any questions that might be asked.  Lisa tried to explain the position of the CAC, but with no avail.  Mr. Norton then stated Ed was very much in agreement with anyone from the town going to his site and open to suggestions.  There seems to be a difference at this point. Lisa still would like to have the CAC walk the property.   There seems to be some concern over Sartorini’s connection.  Charles Shaw then stated that the DEC would be the lead on this project, and will contact Mr. Murray to see if and when this can be scheduled.  Main concerns are the Wapperingers Creek, Open spaces as well as the Stanford Wildlife Preserve.  There are a few social concerns, but these are not the concern of the CAC.

Hobbs Lane:  Nothing at this time. Pending DEC

Charles Shaw made a motion to close the meeting at 7:20 pm; seconded by Mike Picinelli – All in favor

Minutes respectfully submitted by:  Sonia Barrenger        
